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FUN QUIZ NIGHT IN AID OF THE PILGRIMS HOSPICE 
   

  A Fun Quiz Night in aid of the Pilgrims Hospice is taking place on Saturday July 26
th
 at 7pm in the 

Durling Hall.  The cost is £1 per person.  Please bring a team or just a friend. 

Tea and Coffee provided, but bring your own snacks etc.  Raffle and prizes.   

For further information please phone Janet on 01303 813 465.   

The evening is being arranged by the local Unison Retired Member Club. 

 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL SUMMER FAYRE 2014.. 
 

A big thank you to everyone that came and supported the Sellindge 

Primary School.  

Thank goodness the sun came out as well which meant the pimms 

went down very well!  

We had some lovely cakes donated to the cake stall as well as 

strawberries and cream donated from the co-op and the gas for the 

BBQ from Harringe plants.  The egg throwing was messy but fun the 

Taekwondo was skilled and disciplined.   

How fast did you go running at the speedwatch camera? 

The fastest was around 16 mph.    

We had fair ground rides and a very special guest - The wonderful 

world of Mr E (channel 4s amazing spaces).  The bucking bronco 

kept everyone entertained and if that wasn't enough there were stalls 

with everything from wellie wanging to tombola.  We had some 

lovely prizes on the raffle to go with the lovely ladies who ran it!  

So a Big thank you to Carole Hobbs and all her friends for their hard 

work on the day!  

Thank you to Jenny Hollingsbee for opening the fayre and to Hythe Town Band for playing for us.  

 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR 
 

Saturday July 5
th
  from 9am  to 1pm.  Tables can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table.   

Please phone  01303 813 475 or on the day, if any left at £10. Next Table Top Fair Saturday August 2
nd

.   

 

SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR     www.sellindgeclub.co.uk   
 

Sellindge Sports and Social Club are holding an afternoon boot fair in 

their grounds in Swan Lane on Saturday  

July 12
th
   £5.00 per Boot, no booking required  Set – Up at 11.00am 

No Entry will be allowed before this time.  Public are requested not to 

arrive before 12 Noon.  Free car park and entry, homemade cake stall 

in the clubhouse. 

 

JUMBLE SALE 
 

Sellindge Village Hall Committee are holding their annual Jumble Sale 

in the Main Hall on Saturday July 19
th
 with the doors opening at 1pm.  

Any items of jumble may be left at the Village Hall on the morning of 

the Jumble Sale. 

 

FUNDRAISING EVENT IN AID OF THE PILGRIMS HOSPICE 
 

At the Sellindge Sports and Social in Swan Lane on 

Saturday July 5
th
 from 1pm to 4pm.  Tickets just £ 3  

Lots of fun for all the family plus a 

special performance from X Factor’s 

Alejandroll 

Contact = fundraiser@wiredplace.com  

http://www.pilgrimshospices.org/
http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/
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SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk       @ParishSellindge 
 

Your Parish Council met on the June in the Durling Hall.  All your Councillors were present. 

The headings always look much the same, but the content is different.  Under Matters arising this month it was 

reported that the Speed Watch equipment had been out three times during the first two weeks.  Lists have been sent to 

the police.  It is hoped that this slows driver down so they will not get letters at all. you have already seen them! 

Pot holes continue to be a problem in Sellindge, but we must be doing something right as residents from a 

neighbouring Parish are now sending there pothole information to Colin Minister as we were told ‘you seem to get the 

potholes repaired quicker’. 

A short report on the Annual Assembly was made, with Susan Carey stating it was well attended and thinks that others 

will follow our way.  Your Chairman invited the Chairmen of neighbouring Parishes as he along with other 

Councillors feels that to work with others nearby is the way forward.  Also it was noted there were 2 reports which did 

not make it to the Printing leaflet – apologies for this – however the full report is going to be placed on the website so 

you can down it in full if you wish. 

For planning issues the Vice-chairman took over the meeting as Stan Bull had to leave after having declared an 

interest in one of the planning applications, he is the neighbour of the applicant.  As there was only a couple of 

applications the Clerk printed A3 copies from the internet which allowed the public and the Councillors the chance to 

have a look at them before the meeting started. 

Sarah-Jane Sandy reported a reduction of dog excrement in Moorstock Lane, this is good news.  However we have 

noticed an increase in people coming to collect their free dog poo bags so if you have not already started doing this 

then please do.  All used bags can be placed in any of the litter bins.  Colin also reported a reduction in Greenfields. 

An amount of litter was reported to have been left in the layby opposite the Co-op.  Colin said he would go and collect 

it in the morning.  This takes us on to the Village Spring Clean.  Your Council has arranged to carry out a spring clean 

(Or should I say Summer Clean!? ) on Saturday July 26
th
 the weekend after the War & Peace Revival, from 10am to 

Midday, meet in the Village Hall car park for 9.50 am, watch out for the notices on the notice boards for further 

details.  Also being arranged, the Garden Safari, taking place Sunday 7
th
 September to miss nearby villages activities 

Your Council next meets on 8
th
 July, so come along and keep up to date with what is going on in the village.  

There is also a chance to make comments on the items being discussed at the meeting. 

From Your Parish Council Clerk                 Linda Hedley 

 

DOG POOP BAGS 
Dog walkers don’t forget you can pick up Dog Poop Bags FREE OF CHARGE from the Parish Council Office, they 

come in packs of 50.  Once used, and tied they can be disposed of in any COUNCIL OWNED LITTER BIN. 

 

SDC CLLR MRS JENNY HOLLINGSBEE  812 066 / Mob 07887 918 458 / jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov      
 

At the Cabinet Meeting on 18 June, the application made by Sellindge Parish Council for the approval of a designated 

“neighbourhood area” that would allow the Parish Council to progress a Neighbourhood Development Plan was 

agreed.   

An item of interest - Confirmation from Kensington Palace that His Royal Highness Prince Harry will be dedicating 

the Step Short Arch on The Leas on Monday 4 August is excellent news for the District.  200 marshals are needed and 

they will have the task of ensuring that visitors to the town have a safe and enjoyable viewing experience during this 

‘once in a lifetime' event to mark the 100th anniversary of the start of the 1914 - 18 war.  For further details go to 

www.shepway.gov.uk     

I will now concentrate on grant opportunities for Communities.  One of the core objectives of Shepway District 

Council is Community Engagement.  The Community Chest helps local groups to run projects with lasting benefits.  

It is open to not-for-profit groups including registered charities, community sports clubs, and other similarly 

constituted groups based in and working for Shepway residents.  There is also the Colyer Fergusson Charitable Trust 

and they are keen to make grants to support ‘young people with poverty of opportunity’.  At a recent meeting we were 

asked to ‘spread the word’ about this trust as they are prepared to help young people with equipment, etc to pursue 

their potential.  See www.cfct.org.uk     

I also have a small Ward grant of £1,000 and local groups are welcome to contact me for further details.  Another 

Scheme, just announced is ‘Up on the Downs’ a Small Grants Programme to compliment the main grants scheme.  

Small grants are available for up to £1000 and they have a streamlined application process.  All that is required is  

to speak to the Grants Officer to discuss your project and to fill in a short application form explaining what you plan to 

do and how much it will cost http://uponthedowns.org.uk/Grants/Grants.aspx     

Finally, I had the pleasure of opening the Summer Fayre at Sellindge Primary School.  Many congratulations to the 

School Association and Staff for all their hard work.  It was a lovely sunny afternoon, enjoyed by all and I hope raised 

lots of money.   
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BULLS LANE 
 

Do you know where Bulls Lane is ?   

Not many people do ? 

At the start of the present Parish Council, back in 2011, 

a resident from Bulls Lane came to the Parish Council, 

with concerns that there was no indication as to the 

name of the Lane that they lived in, which is off the 

Main Road, nearly opposite Moorstock.  At first there 

was confusion as to the name of the Lane, both the 

resident and the Parish Council thought it was called 

Bull Lane.  Shepway and KCC both stated that all their 

records stated it as Bulls Lane. 

There were various correspondences between the Parish 

Council, Shepway and KCC over the years to try and get 

the Bulls Lane name plates installed. 

Then suddenly on Tuesday June 24
th
 2014 two slightly 

confused Shepway employee’s came to the Parish 

Council Office, asking where Bulls Lane was, as they had name plates to install. 

The Chairman directed them to Bulls Lane, and now the name plates are in place. 

 

FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Member for Elham Valley, KCC – 01303 670 561 
 

I was delighted to see the report in the last issue of Sellindge Village News about Speedwatch.  I was able to join the 

first session in Sellindge on 27 May and was pleasantly surprised at the many ‘thumbs up’ and smiles we had from 

passing drivers.  It’s all too easy to focus on those who behave badly by speeding, littering or other antisocial 

behaviours and forget that the vast majority of people behave well.  The drivers who welcomed our presence also care 

about stopping speeding.  Just the sight of a few people in high visibility vests seems to have a beneficial effect on 

traffic speeds.  

Speedwatch volunteers across Kent record the details of vehicles going over the speed limit and send them to Kent 

Police so they have information from dozens of communities.  Warning letters are sent to those who speed and the 

Chief Constable, Alan Pughsley, has promised that where Speedwatch identifies persistent problems his force will 

back up the Speedwatch sessions with sessions by the traffic police.  However, I have always seen Speedwatch as a 

way of reminding drivers that they are passing through communities and the aim is to educate rather than punish.  

A couple of hours a month is all it takes to make a difference so please contact the Parish Clerk if you’d like to get 

involved. 

I was able to join the Parish Council for its meeting on 10 June where the idea of a one way system for Greenfields 

was discussed.  Such a scheme would need illuminated signs as well as all the legal notices so would be costly.  

No decisions have been made yet and any scheme would require public consultation.  If you have views on this then 

do let me know. 

Finally, you may have heard reports about the Government’s plans for schools to offer all children in KS1 and 

reception classes a free meal from September this year.  When I was at school (forty years ago) everyone had school 

meals but over the years more and more children have packed lunches and most schools no longer have the kitchens or 

dining space room to provide meals for every child.  KCC is therefore co-ordinating a scheme to expand kitchen 

facilities and Sellindge is one of the schools that should benefit and be able to offer school meals to present pupils 

(and to the extra pupils if the school expands as expected). 

 

SUE COVUS, KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN          sue.covus@kent.gov.uk      07773 397 141 
 

Speed Watch - Volunteers and myself  have been in various locations.  It is already proving effective at slowing 

vehicles down.  There will be another short training session soon if you would like to take part.  July 17
th
 at 1800 

(6pm) is the planned date and time, venue to be confirmed. 

You will not be expected to attend every day just one or two sessions a fortnight.  Training is a short 45-60 min 

session to cover health and safety and the use of the equipment.  Please contact me if you would like to attend. 

Hedges and trees get overgrown at this time of year, anything growing from your property boundary is your 

responsibility to keep cut back away from the footpath. 

Across the District there have been a spate of shed break ins, please be on your guard and keep your sheds locked and 

secure also your home, locking doors and windows when not at home.   

Again across the district vehicles are being broken into especially commercial vehicles, park in well-lit roads try not to 

leave anything on display. 

Please contact me for further information on any of these subjects on 07773 397141.   
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NEW SEAT AND A RE-LOCATED 

SEAT 
 

A new seat has been installed by the Parish 

Council at the bus stop by the Jubilee 

gardens.  The seat is made from recycled 

materials which is maintenance free and more 

or less vandal proof.  The style is classic and 

the seat is the colour of oak, so it will blend 

in better with the new bus shelter. 

The modern style seat that was at this 

location has now been installed by the Parish 

Council at the bus stop down by the  Village 

Hall / Doctors Surgery. 

 

New seat at the Jubilee Gardens bus stop → 

 

 

 

 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for all age groups –   Sellindge Village Hall 
 

The Pop – In is open on Mondays and Wednesdays from 8am to 12 Noon and Tuesdays 8am to 3.30pm.  There is a 

vast section of books, all at 20p and most of the bric – a – brac is 50p. 

You can pick up information leaflets from Age Uk and other organisations 

Remember, must be the only place where you can get a hot drink for 50p and a good chat. 

Tuesday’s 8
th
 & 22

nd
 – Suzie is in from 10.30am offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures. 

Tuesday 8
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

Tuesday 8
th
 – the Chiropist will be at the Pop In to look after your feet. 

**NEW** - Every Tuesday Handmade Cards made to order, from £3   

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa. 
Post card size adverts can be placed in the Outside Village Hall notice board for a small fee of 25p per week.  To have your 

advert put in  see Michael in the Pop – In 

 

WEATHER FACTS FOR MAY 2014  
 

                            Minimum Temp  -1.00 °C  Sat 4
th
   Mean Night Temp 8.21 °C 

 

                             Maximum Temp  26.00 °C  Mon 19
th
   Mean Day Temp  17.33 °C 

 

After a showery Thursday May 1
st
, it was dry until late afternoon on Thursday May 8

th
, when it was both wet and 

windy.  There was a further 12 days on which rain was recorded, before the end of the month.  Total rainfall was 

66.294mm (2.61 in) being 4.4% below the May average.  The average day and night temperatures were normal. 

There were only 2 nights on which minor frosts were recorded. 
 

SELLINDGE GARDENERS' ASSOCIATION 
 

It was quite a dull day in Sellindge on the day of the Sellindge Gardeners Garden Meeting.  However at around 5pm 

the clouds disappeared and a really enjoyable sunny evening was enjoyed by the 30+ members who attended the 

Garden meeting at Silver Spray, by kind permission of Tony and Vera Oresbourne. 

First everyone a wander around the lovely gardens at the Silver Spray, before making their way back to the central 

lawn where there was an excellent Cheese and Wine buffet, with fruit juice if one preferred. 

There was a large entry to the Mini Rose Show, with the winner Ian Stoddard taking home a handsome cup. 

The meeting part of the meeting was arranging for the Summer show which takes place on Sunday August 17
th
. 

The next meeting takes place on Wednesday July 16
th
 7pm for 7.30pm in the Durling Hall where Helen Taylor will 

give a talk and possibly a demonstration on ‘Painting Poppies’.    

 

GET  TOGETHER CLUB 
 

Our meeting for Wednesday July 9
th
 at 2pm in the Durling Hall.  Members are asked to arrive by 1.45pm for this 

meeting as we are having a ‘late Fish and Chip lunch’. 

Anyone who would like to join this club, just come along, you will be most welcome. 

For further information please phone 01303 813 454. 
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SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB 
 

The Ladies of the Sellindge Womens Wednesday Luncheon Club will be having their July Luncheon at  

The Blacksmiths Arms, Willesbourough, on Wednesday July 23
rd

 meeting at 12 Noon  for 12.30pm luncheon.   

Will members let June Wales 01303 814 676 – know by Wednesday July 16
th
 if they’re joining the group. 

 

SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  www.sellindgeclub.co.uk   Find us on Facebook   Sellindge Club 
 

Sat 5
th
 Fundraiser for the Pilgrims Hospice 1pm to 5pm LOTS OF FUN FOR THE WHOLE FAMILY Live 

performance from X Factor`s ALEJANDROL CHECK OUT THE EVENT AT fundraiser@wiredplace.com 

Sat 12
th
 Boot Fair 12noon Boots £5 11am 

Wed 16
th
 Quiz Night 8pm come and join in the fun £1 entry winning team takes the pot. 

 

"Sellindge Sports & Social Club will be holding a Summer Fair on Sunday 31st August - start 12.00. 

There will be amusements and Craft stalls.  If any local crafts wish to have a stall please contact Jeanette on 814838 to 

book a pitch (cost £10). 

There will also be a Horticultural Show which will consist of flowers, fruit, vegetables, home baking, photography, 

arts and crafts, and a junior section.  This is open to all who wish to enter.  Schedules and entry forms will be available 

in due course. 

Refreshments will be available.  Free entry and parking." 

 

ANGEL CENTRE 
 

The Angel Centre will be at the Durling Hall on Wednesday July 23
rd

 with an Evening of Clairvoyance  

from 7.30pm until 9.30pm.  For Information 01303 278 402 

 

SELLINDGE CHRISTIANS TOGETHER 
 

I think that most people are thinking about holidays, and it won’t be long before the children break up from school.  

In September many children in our local school will be leaving an embarking on a new adventure in a new school 

starting at the bottom again, and the remaining children will be going into a new class, and of course there are the little 

ones that will be starting school for the very first time. 

Everything will be different for them until they get use to new teachers and new friends.  It could be like this going to 

Church - perhaps you have not been for many years and you would possibly find it strange now, and for those that 

have never been to Church it could be a complete new experience, I would like to start a new home group so if you 

would like to ease yourself back into Church why not come along and see what it is all about, no pressure just care for 

you.  Give me a ring on 01303 812484 to say that you may be interested.              Mike 

 

SERVICES AT St MARY's SELLINDGE FOR JULY 
 

Sunday 13
th
   Holy Communion at Stowting    9:30am 

Sunday 20
th
   Holy Communion at Sellindge    8:00am 

Sunday 27
th
   Holy Communion at Sellindge               11:00am 

 

SELLINDGE CHURCHES – MY LAST CONTRIBUTION TO THE SELLINDGE VILLAGE NEWS 
 

Surprising as it may seem I have always enjoyed writing these monthly thoughts even if they have only arrived with 

Nigel Fursdon at the last minute.  I am very grateful to Nigel, the Editor, for allowing me to write an article each 

month, occasionally alternating with the local Vicar.  Nigel is one of the many people in Sellindge whose contribution 

to village life we take for granted and we all need to thank him for overseeing these monthly newsletters. I note that 

this is Edition 603.  As I approach the end of my part-time role as Methodist Pastoral Assistant it is hard to believe 

that I was first appointed in September 2005.  I am immensely grateful to everyone I have worked with in Sellindge 

and I am certainly going to miss the regular contact and pastoral opportunities I have been able to share in fellowship 

with so many people.  It is when people share their concerns with one another and work together that life can be put 

into perspective.  For some this is a reflection on the life of a man called Jesus who walked this Earth 2000 years ago 

and in my mind still does.  He taught us about loving our neighbour and caring for others as the way of understanding 

the love that God has for each one of us.  Fortunately we also have the power of the Holy Spirit to help  

us, and we should need no reminder that it is available to everyone whether they worship God regularly or not. 

Dudley Shipton 
 

Please let us know if we can help you in any way.  

    

Richard Le Rossignol (Priest in Charge)   01303 812 697        Associate Priest :  Rev Ian Campbell   01233  501 039  

Dudley Shipton (Methodist Pastor)   01303 260 291 
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE IN JULY 2014  Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                

  QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com          

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297 (Term time)        

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297 (Term time) 

GIRL GUIDES - - 5.45 – 7.15pm Village Hall (Durling) - -  07801 572 300 (Term time)         **NEW** 

BOKWA - - 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse Swan lane. - -    

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
 

TUESDAY SELLINDGE BABY & TODDLER GROUP  – 9.15am – 11.30am Village Hall (Main) – 01303 812 262 

NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01304 828 731 

LEGS, BUMS & TUMS - - 6.00pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse - - 07843 099 912  

YOUTH CLUB – 6.30pm   Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.    

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.30pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 2.00pm – 4.00pm Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593   

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

STREET DANCE – 4.45pm – Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, info@dancevisions.co.uk   (term t)   

ZUMBA – 6.00pm – Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 07921 661 548  

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 

TAI CHI FOR YOU - - 8.00pm – 9.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  -  
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Beginners  12 Noon to 1.00pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   

LINE DANCING – Easy Intermediate 1.00pm to 2.45pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161  

 LINE DANCING -- Intermediate   7.30pm - 9.30pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161 

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437        

FRIDAY  ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 9.30am – 11.30am Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593  

  CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.00am - 12 Tues 8.00am - 4.00pm – 813 475  
   
 

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

IMPERIAL DOLLS HOUSE CLUB on Tuesday 8
th

 at 7.00pm Village Hall (Committee Room)  - - 840 214 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 8
th

 at 7.30pm   Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 07710 260 757    Clerk 01233 720 392 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 9
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 454   

RELAXATION & WELLBEING CLINIC – Thursday 10
th

  – 10.00am – 12 Noon  -  Village Hall (Durling) -  0794 1072 489 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 14
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Wednesday  16
th

               7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) – 873 505 or  01843 597 710 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 23
rd

               7.30pm – 9.30pm –– Village Hall (Durling) – 278 402 

WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB on Wednesday 23
rd

                  12 Noon – 814 676 – Various venues 

SELLINDGE SEQUENCE DANCING on Saturday 26
th

           at 8.00pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 28
th

        2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk In Clinic - - 812 616  
 

 

SATURDAY 5
th

  – TABLE TOP FAIR – VILLAGE HALL – 9am – 1pm 

SATURDAY 19
th

 – VILLAGE HALL JUMBLE SALE – 2pm 

SATURDAY 26
th

 – FUN QUIZ IN AID OF THE PILGRIMS HOSPICE 

DURLING HALL – 7pm 

 
 
 

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 

SATURDAY 5
th

 – PILGRIMS HOSPICE EVENT – 1pm to 4pm  

see front page  

SATURDAY 12
th

 – AFTERNOON BOOT SALE – NOON 
 

WEDNESDAY 16
th

 – QUIZ NIGHT – 8.pm  
 

Opening hours Tues to Fri 5.00pm to 10.30pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk       9 
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE JULY 2014 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk      @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com   
 

The Parish Councillors 

Elected May 2011 – Stanley Bull ( Chairman ) of Swan Lane, Nigel Fursdon of Meadow Grove,  

Colin Minister of Greenfields, Ms Sarah – Jane Sandy of Moorstock,  Alan Keeves  of Lourdes Manor Close 

Elected June 2013 – Mrs Pat Vago of Stone Hill,   Chris Mason of Swan Lane,   Carlton Chislett of Barrow Hill 

Co – Opted November 2013 – Miss M Varrier – Smith of Greenfields 

Clerk and RFO to the Parish Council Linda Hedley - - - - - - - Clerk to the Burial Ground Linda Hedley 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

SHEPWAY (North Downs West Ward) District Councillor – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066 
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561 
 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk    
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk    e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk     

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION – www.slurry.org.uk   –  sellindgeresidents@gmail.com    
 

POLICE  PCSO Samantha Hunt mob – 07980 236 331   Emergency 999 – non emergency 101 
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

POLICE CONTACT –  MONDAYS  JULY  7
th

 and 21
ST

  from 5.00pm to 6.00pm 

In the Village Hall car park, come and meet the local Police, you can discuss your concerns or just get advice. 
 

KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN  Sue Covus – 07773 397 141 – sue.covus@kent.gov.uk       
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk     Out of hours phone 111 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Patient Participation Group – Vera Orsbourne – 812 237 

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk     
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk     
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

KCC MOBILE LIBRARY  All times approx. * JULY * www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx    

Mondays – 10.20am to 10.50 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane,  10.55am – 11.25am  Greenfields lay – by. 

Wednesday’s 9
th
 and 23

rd
  – 12 10am  – 12.30pm  Coopers Lane / Stone Hill junction,  

12.35pm  –  12.50pm Lay by top Barrow Hill and  2.50pm – 3.10pm   Lay by at the St Mary’s Church 
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge   

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone   
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk     

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT – 0800 783 8866 or text ‘power’ and your ‘postcode’ to 80876   www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk     

Please note that in a power cut telephones that have an electric basestation will not work, it is a good idea to have at 

least one conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, these are not normally affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk     emergency 0845 888 5 888 Mon – Fri 8am – 6pm   Sat 8am – 1pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk     emergency 0845 278 0845    

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL    Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 01303 813 250 any day except 

Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing as soon as possible. 

We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com     
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk     Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

ITEMS FOR THE AUGUST 2014 NEWSHEET   Should be delivered to 3 Meadow Grove (bottom of Barrow 

Hill) or e-mail  nnwfursdon@aol.com  by 2200 hours (10pm) on SUNDAY 20
th

 JULY 2014  with a ‘contact’ name, 

address and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07788 313 414 and I will collect                                           10 
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